Board Meeting Minutes Final
March 27, 2009 10:00 a.m.-4:00 pm.

Milton B. Hershey School Horticultural Center

Attending: Bryan Burhans, TACF President &CEO; Alex Day, President; Tim Eck, Vice President; Sara Fitzsimmons, Northern Appalachian Regional Science Coordinator; Jim Egenrieder, Treasurer; Tracey Coulter, DCNR Representative; Dave Armstrong, Science Committee Chair; Alan Tumblin, Board member; Sue Oram, Board Secretary; Chandis Klinger, Past President; Ron Farr, New Jersey Representative; Bob Summersgill, Past President. Absent Board Members: Mike Shanshala, Dylan Jenkins, Susan Smith, Bill Lord, Jim Walizer.
Old Business:

Election Results: Alex Day reviewed names of the newly elected board members, including Vice President, Tim Eck, and new and returning Board members for the 2009-2010 term: Mike Shanshala, Bill Lord, and Jim Walizer.
Treasury Update: Jim Egenrieder provided a print out of the chapter treasury. He has negotiated a rate of $1250 for Flickinger to complete all 2008 tax forms. Jim is working with Leffel staff to get the Quickbooks accounting software on a shared server to reduce data entry for both the Treasurer and Administrator.
There are several times per year where the Leffel Center needs to make time-sensitive purchases, such as putting money in the Bulk Mail account. Jim Egenrieder moved to obtain two credit/debit cards for the Sovereign bank account for use by Sara/Sue at the Leffel Center. Alex Day and Tim Eck seconded motion.  Motion carried. Purchases will be pre-approved by e-mail.
Tree Tubes/Supplies: Tim Eck asked the Board to approve spring grower supply reimbursement. Alex Day moved to supply money/reimburse growing supplies purchased for members. Alan Tumblin seconded motion. Motion carried.
Website Status: Sue Oram is working with volunteer Denise Soufi to create a new chapter website with Adobe Dreamweaver. She asked for volunteer Board members to review the content and test the site prior to publishing it. The following Board members agreed to review the site and provide feedback: Alex Day, Tracey Coulter, Dave Armstrong, and Tim Eck.

New Business:

Grants: There was a discussion regarding the DCED grant and contacts. The state of Pennsylvania is going into the 3rd and final round of appropriations. Sue Oram distributed a list of potential grantors. An application to the Dominion Foundation is pending submission. The  Morris County Parks system applied to and was denied a Hardwood Forestry Fund (HFF) grant last round. LCC/House Rock project will submit an application to HFF next round for deer fencing. Bryan Burhans noted that he’d like to support chapter grant process rather than compete for funding.

Science Committee Update. Dave Armstrong distributed the Science Committtee update and CMS report. The following recommendations were reviewed:
1. Study and Test the prospects of reduced back crosses to F1, BC1F1, BC1F2 & BC1F3 generations rather than six generations. Dr Leffel has proposed this methodology at LCC.

2.  Produce no more CMS F1's at this time.

3.  Use the orchards of Boyd, Kane, Windcliff, and Warren for testing.  Dr Leffel may need some of this material for LCC.

4.  Publish a CMS Program & Procedure Guide with checklist for growers. Draft Attached.

5.  Centralize CMS BC1 material at LCC.

6.  Design or procure a pollen fogging device for disbursing American pollen.

Alex moved to accept the science committee recommendations, Chandis seconded the motion. Motion carried.
TACF’s Distribution of Backcross Seed: Chandis reviewed the letter sent by TACF to long-term members who are interested in initial backcross seed. There are approximately 200 members on the initial list.
BC3 planting on DCNR land: Alex is in the process of contacting Dan Devlin by letter about the possibilities of planting chestnuts on DCNR land.
Strategic Plan Progress: Alex reviewed the chapter goals for 2009 and asked the Board to review the current plan for any changes. Breeding and outreach goals seem to be on track.
TACF Annual Meeting: The TACF Annual Meeting will be held in Pittsburgh, PA October 23-25. The PA Board and Chapter members have been asked by Lou Bedor (Annual Meeting Coordinator) to help plan the event and volunteer for the meeting. Bryan is looking for businesses to help sponsor the program workshops and asked for suggestions.
Events: The Spring meeting coordination is finalized. The House Rock planting is scheduled for April 18, 19. Tim Eck is coordinating the event. The Board agreed to cancel the fall member meeting in lieu of the TACF Annual meeting in Pittsburgh, as long as there is an option for registration discounts for PA members who only want to attend the annual meeting on one day.

Display updates. The Board discussed the need to keep the displays updated with current pictures and other visuals, and include the link between chestnut and wildlife. It was suggested that we should keep the display set-up simple and easy to transport for the site coordinators. Alex mentioned that we could borrow taxidermy from the Game Commission for larger events.
Hallowed Ground Project: Tracey asked the Board if PA-TACF would like to get American chestnut plants involved with the Hallowed Ground project, which covers 175 miles along U.S. route 15 from Gettysburg to Monticello. One of the goals of the project is to plant 630,000 trees down the length of the corridor to commemorate each soldier killed in the Civil War. 
Tree Stakes: There is a shortage of tree stakes. It was noted to ask growers to recycle tree stakes that are no longer needed in their orchards.
